
From:
To: Allen, Juliejulie.allen@dor.mo.gov

Babers, Lucindalucinda.babers@dc.gov
Adams, Marciamarcia.adams@scdmv.net

CC: Bloomfield, SandySBloomfield@aamva.org 
Calvin, MikeMCalvin@aamva.org 
Turner, Glennturner.glenn@hsmv.state.fl.us

Date: 11/27/2007 12:54:10 AM
Subject:

Julie,

Yes, we should have a conference call sometime before the end of the year. I realize that is difficult 
timing, but I wonder if you and the other members of the Committee have some availability between 
December 15 and Christmas?

PRM's work is scheduled to be completed January 31. They are on track and should make that 
deadline (if the work goes beyond that, it should be by no more than a few weeks). We will provide 
an update to the Board at the January meeting.

Best regards,

Neil

Neil D. Schuster 
President & CEO 
AAMVA 
nschuster@aamva.org 
office: 703.908.5766; cell: 703.270.8932 
www.aamva.org

AAMVA's members in the United States and Canada work collaboratively to support and improve 
motor vehicle administration, safety, identification security and law enforcement.

From: Allen, Julie A [mailto:JULIE.ALLEN@dor.mo.gov]
Sent: Monday, November 26, 2007 2:19 PM
To: Schuster, Neil; Babers, Lucinda; Adams, Marcia
Cc: Bloomfield, Sandy; Calvin, Mike; Turner, Glenn
Subject: RE: Revised Timeline

Thanks Neil; this timeline looks good to me. I had a few questions, which are: 1) I'm assuming you'll be scheduling a conference call 
then some time after December 15th to go over the priorities, correct? and 2) when will we see PRM's recommendations?

Lucinda and Marcia, did you have any thoughts or questions?
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Julie A. Allen, CPA, PMP

Acting Director of Revenue

Missouri Department of Revenue

(573) 751-5671

CONFIDENTIALITY STATEMENT:
This electronic transmission may contain information that is confidential, privileged, and prohibited from disclosure and unauthorized 
use pursuant to applicable law. If you are the intended recipient of this transmission, be advised that its use is restricted by law and for 
the purpose stated herein. If you are not the intended recipient of this transmission, take notice that any viewing, use, dissemination, or 
copying of the information transmitted herewith is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please return it to 
the sender and delete all copies from your system.

From: Schuster, Neil [mailto:nschuster@aamva.org]
Sent: Thursday, November 22, 2007 10:30 PM
To: Babers, Lucinda; Allen, Julie A; Adams, Marcia
Cc: Aasmo, Patrice; Cameron, Vivienne; Henecke, Leif; Jackson, Shelly; Mohney, Amy; Saddler, David; Walker, Pam; Bloomfield,
Sandy; Calvin, Mike; Guiot, Philippe; Magruder, Jim; Paris, Mary Pat; Schellenger, Vern; Wolfsohn, Tom
Subject: Revised Timeline

Dear Business Opportunities Committee members:

Attached is a revised timeline. PRM Consulting items have been added.

Best regards,

Neil

Neil D. Schuster
President & CEO
AAMVA
nschuster@aamva.org
office: 703.908.5766; cell: 703.270.8932
www.aamva.org

AAMVA's members in the United States and Canada work collaboratively to support and improve 
motor vehicle administration, safety, identification security and law enforcement.
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